
REP COACHES PROTOCOL 

1. UNIFORMS: 
a) All players must wear club issued tops and club approved additional attire purchased 

through the club store, when representing RMMSA during league play and tournaments. 
b) All coaches must wear matching club attire. 
  
*** Any clarification can be obtained through the rep uniform manager 
 

2.  TEAM ACCOUNTING: 
a)  All teams must have a team bank account with 2 signing officers.  Signing officers can NOT 

be coaches or spouse of head coach.  Accounting must show individual player accounts. 
b) Budgets and final closing of team accounts must be emailed to rep managers at the end of 

each season. (a team account may be left open at the end of the season with no more than 
$5 left in the account) 
 

3.   COACH/PLAYER/PARENT CONDUCT 
a) No swearing on or at the field 
b) No smoking at the field or around players 
c) Parents and players conduct on and at the field are the responsibility of the coach 
d) Umpire abuse of junior umpires will have zero tolerance, treat all umpires with respect 

 
4.  WAREHOUSE 

a) Must be booked prior to use, even if open time slot! 
b) If booked time not being used, must cancel with facility scheduler 
c) Have respect for equipment, if anything is broken or missing please report to warehouse 

maintenance manager 
d) A coach must be present for warehouse use (no player/parent only) 
e) Warehouse code is not to be shared with parents 
f) Warehouse has CCTV cameras because of vandalism and theft so please report any incidents 

or damages ASAP  
 

5. GUEST COACHES AND SPEAKERS 
a) Must obtain prior approval from Director of Coach Development, Director of Team 

Operations and Director of Association Operations in order for guest coaches or speakers to 
attend any booked warehouse times 

 
If any of the above protocols are not being followed, the head coach will be directed to the Coach 
Review Committee with disciplinary actions to follow. 
 
The goal of RMMSA rep program is to have uniformity and conformity within our organization.  If you 
have any concerns or proposals, please direct them to the Director of the area of concern.  Issues should 
only be brought to the President or Vice President if the Director can not resolve the issue at hand.  
Thank  you to all coaches for their time and effort to support the sport of Fastball and RMMSA. 

 


